





July 11, 2008
Dear NAESB:

Southern Company Transmission appreciates the opportunity to comment on the Recommendation to the NAESB WEQ Executive Committee for Request #R07019 entitled, “Review/Revised WEQ-006 To Remove/Revise Mandatory Requirements For Interconnection Time Monitor.”  We agree that a Reliability Coordinator, acting in a voluntary role as Interconnection Time Monitor, should not be subject to financial penalties for volunteering to perform that service for the Interconnection.  We find it proper to allow the Interconnection Time Monitor to make a “best effort” to comply with the NAESB WEQ-006 Business Practice Standards as provided for by this recommendation.  We support this recommendation.
In our review of this recommendation and the work performed by NERC on reliability standard BAL-004-1, we noted the intent to make the work of the Interconnection Time Monitor voluntary in nature.  We also noted that, in BAL-004-1, NERC had vacated how the Interconnection Time Monitor is to be designated.  Is this designation role a function that NERC also intended to pass to NAESB and, if so, should it not be addressed in WEQ-006?  And, related to that issue, what happens if no Reliability Coordinator volunteers to perform the Interconnection Time Monitor function?  There appears to be no fallback provided in either BAL-004-1 or WEQ-006.
Again, we want to thank NAESB for providing Southern Company Transmission the opportunity to comment on important industry matters such as this.







Regards,







Jim Busbin







Southern Company - Transmission

